
 

  

 

 

 

 

JANUARY 2024 PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
HOPE FOR THE FUTURE 
 
‘Hope begins in the dark, the stubborn hope that if you just show up and try to do 
the right thing, the dawn will come.  You wait and watch and work:  you don’t give 
up.”    Anne Lamott 
 
We look to the future all the time in our ministry roles.  We are planning, visioning, 
and dreaming of programs, events, people, and approaches that will support the 
work of faith formation.  The church season begins anew with Advent and with that 
beginning we move through many seasons and ministries.  The Christian Education 
Network of the ELCA is entering a new season of its life.  Our Board of Directors 
voted on October 30, 2023, to enter a partnership with APCE – Association of 
Partners in Christian Education. 
 
This vote happened after months of prayer, discernment, and discovery.  A 
Covenant Task Force has been established and has begun conversations about the 
how and when of this partnership and all the steps involved.  Members of the 
Network will vote on the partnership, and we plan to have two question and answer 
sessions for members to discuss concerns, ideas, and our way forward.  We will 
announce these sessions as soon as they are scheduled. 
 
As I write this, we are entering the season of Epiphany, and celebrating the light of 
the star that led the Magi to Jesus.  We have much to celebrate as the Christian 
Education Network.  We have a long history of supporting, equipping, and 
empowering faith formation leaders.  This work will continue in old and new ways.  
We are in the midst of creating something new, and it is exciting and scary all at the 
same time. 
 
The quote above mentions three activities:  waiting, and watching, and working.  
We wait during the process of creation for something new to emerge.  We watch 
for people and resources who can help us along the way.  We work hard to honor 
the past, live in the present, and plan for a hopeful future. 
We can look back on what was, celebrate what is now, and anticipate what is to 
come. 
 
We wait and watch and work together as partners in ministry. 
 
Deacon Diane McGeoch 
Epiphany 2024 
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“…that they may be encouraged 
in heart and united in love…” 
 Colossians 2.2 (NIV) 
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